11.

PETERBOROUGH STREET CONSTRUCTION SITE

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Barry Cook, DDI 941-8938

The purpose of this report is to inform the Committee of the proposed temporary changes in
Peterborough Street and seek approval for the parking changes.

The carparking area in front of the Department of Internal Affairs on the south side of Peterborough
Street is about to have a ten story building erected on it. The construction is programmed to take
50 weeks. The work involves the use of a large mobile crane which will lift pre-cast concrete panels
from trucks into position during construction.

To achieve this, it is proposed to temporarily close the section of Peterborough Street between the
triangular island and the site and put two way traffic through the slip lane that runs north/south between
Peterborough Street and Victoria Street (see pttached diagram)| There are four parking meters that
have to be removed and a no stopping restriction installed. The area to be used for loading will be
fenced off and become part of the construction site. Pedestrian access will be maintained around the
triangular island. All costs involved will be charged to the construction company. This includes the
reinstatement at the completion of the works.

Staff

Recommendation: 1. That the two parking meters on the south side of Peterborough Street
commencing at a point 14 metres from its intersection with Victoria
Street and extending in a westerly direction for a distance of
19.5 metres be temporarily removed.

2. That the two parking meters on the west side of the slip lane between
Peterborough Street and Victoria Street be temporarily removed.

3. That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at any time on the west
side of the slip lane between Peterborough Street and Victoria Street,
for the duration of the works.

4. That a fully fenced construction site be established temporarily in
Peterborough Street from its intersection with Victoria Street and
extending in a westerly direction for a distance of 37 metres.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the above recommendation be adopted.




